
In Loving memory of Colette Humphries 

This Gazette is dedicated to the life of Colette. 

A long time camper here at Blue Haven and an 

active member of our Volunteer Activity Commit-

tee. With permission of the family I can share 

the following: It's with a heavy heart and im-

mense sadness to announce the passing of our 

beloved grandmother, mother, wife and sister, 

Colette Humphries (nee St Cyr). As we say 

goodbye to our rock, know that she will be greatly 

missed by family and friends. Colette wanted a 

small intimate gathering at the house with family 

and close friends only, so in honor of her wishes 

that is what her family has decided to do. 

People can send cards to: 

 22 Melba 

 Chateauguay, Quebec J6J 5Z5. 

I know I will always remember her smile and kind 

soul, and ask that you do the same. Remember her 

at your next campfire as you smile in her honor. 

  August 22, 2019 Edition 

July Meter Bills are now OVERDUE! - Please stop 

by the office to pay your electric meter bill. The next 

Meter Read is coming soon! Also if you have ANY 

other account questions, stop and see us in the office. 

Weekend Events: 

Friday August 23rd: 

 11am to 12:30pm: Kids Crafts with Miss Flo 

 7pm: Horseshoes with Harold. Everyone is 

welcome to come and join in the fun at the 

horseshoe pits near the clubhouse. 

 8pm: Texas Hold-em - Anyone 16 

years of age and older is welcome to 

play. There is a $15 buy in. Everyone 

is welcome to come try your luck and 

show off your poker face! In the 

Clubhouse. 

Saturday August 24th: 

 50/50: The 50/50 sellers will be going door to 

door Saturday. Last week’s winner was Sherry 

who took home $523.50 with ticket # 487199 

 10am Kids Bingo: - Join us in the clubhouse and 

win some prizes! See you all soon! 

 10am Adult Softball: Weather    

permitting, please meet on the   

ballfield for a great time for    

players and spectators alike. 

 7pm: Hay Wagon Ride 

Sunday August 25th: 

 10am KID'S SOFTBALL - It’s hard to believe 

that the season is coming to a close already! The 

game will be followed up by the Softball Banquet - 

Kids from 4 to 12 are welcome to play (age 4 

MUST be accompanied on the field by a parent) 

and all kids must wear running shoes,     

hats, and bring their own glove. 

 6:30pm: Darts in the Clubhouse 



Monday August 26th: 

 7pm Adult Bingo - in the Clubhouse. Everyone 

must purchase an entry pack - Children must be 

accompanied by an adult - Snacks & Dabbers will 

be available for purchase. What a GREAT night 

last week! The pickle Jar is now up to $190. Our 

BIG winners were Cathy Boulerice and Dylan 

Jackson Don’t forget about the SUPER BINGO 

next week. Thanks, Cindy and the Bingo Crew 

Friday August 30th: 

 11am to 12:30pm: Kids Crafts with Miss Flo 

 7pm: Horseshoes with Harold. Everyone is 

welcome to come and join in the fun at the 

horseshoe pits near the clubhouse. 

 8pm: Texas Hold-em - Anyone 16 years of age 

and older is welcome to play. There is a $15 buy 

in. Everyone is welcome to come try your luck 

and show off your poker face! In the Clubhouse. 

 Dusk - Family Movie Night - Our last movie 

night of the season is Wonder Park and it tells 

the story of a magnificent amusement park 

where the imagination of a wildly creative girl 

named June comes alive. One magical day, June 

is running through the woods to find her way 

home where she discovers an old roller coaster 

car and climbs inside. She suddenly finds 

herself in Wonderland, an amusement park she 

had created in her mind and 

put aside. All of her rides 

and characters are brought 

to life but are falling into 

disarray without her. Now, 

with the help of her fun and 

lovable park characters, June 

will have to put the wonder 

back in Wonderland before it 

is lost forever. 

Saturday August 31st: 

 50/50: The 50/50 sellers will be      

going door to door Saturday morning. 

 10am Kids Super Bingo: - Kids - You do not 

want to miss this! Come join us in the “GARAGE” 

for our final Kids BINGO of the season! Every-

one wins a prize! See you all soon! 

 

 

 10am Adult Softball: Weather   

permitting, please meet on the   

ballfield for a great time for   

players and spectators alike. 

 12pm: Blue Haven Labor Day Fest Begins! Be 

sure to check the attached flyer for details. 

PLEASE PURCHASE YOUR MEAL TICKETS 

IN ADVANCE - Pricing is as follows: 

 Ages - 9 to 99 are US$8 per ticket 

which includes 1/2 BBQ chicken, sauce, 

variety of salads, vegies, roll with butter, 

and desert. 

 Children 8 & under (with an adult) are 

US$2 per ticket this includes 1/4 chick-

en and the works. 

 1pm: Couples Horseshoe Tour-

nament – This tournament is for 

couples only. Grab your signifi-

cant other and join the fun! 

 8:30pm: Final Dance - Music 

by 5 O'clock somewhere (Bar 

open)/(BYOB). Children are 

welcome to attend until 10pm 

as long as they are accompanied 

and controlled by a responsible 

adult. After that is adult time 

please! The Big Raffle Draw will be at 10pm. 

Sunday September 1st: 

 1pm ADULT SUPER BINGO -  

 6:30pm: Darts in the Clubhouse 

Upcoming Activities: 

 Saturday September 7th - Dart Tournament 

 Sunday September 8th Breakfast! The Ellen-

burgh Depot Fire Department will host an ALL-

YOU-CAN-EAT BREAKFAST on September 

8th, at their location at 5035 

Route 11. Serving from 8am 

until noon. Adults $8, Children 

(6-12) $3.50, and children 5 

and under eat free. Take-Outs 

are available by calling ahead 

at 518-594-7010 



BLUE HAVEN 2019 DART TOURNAMENT 

This year’s Dart Tournament will be held on Sep-

tember 7, 2019.  Registration starts at 10:30 am 

for play to start at 11:30 am.  Hot dogs and ham-

burgers will be for sale at lunch-time. Tickets are 

US $15.00 - $10.00 for a roast pork dinner and 

$5.00 for darts.  All the money goes back to the 

winners.  Donations for door prizes are welcome.  

There will be a maximum of 80 players.  Buy your 

tickets before the August 31st deadline.  For 

anyone who wishes to play but 

does not have a ticket, come 

to the Clubhouse during 

registration in case of 

cancellations.  Tickets are 

available from Charlie 

Williams at 9 Maple, Ken 

Murphy at 10 Brookside, 

Ed Currie at 9 Spring, and 

Danney Adams at 24 Riverside. 

Happy Birthday greetings this week go out to: 

 8/23: Catelyn Reed 

 8/30: Bev Jackson 

 8/31: Chelsey Boisvert 

 9/1: Karen Nolan 

Happy Anniversary greetings this week go out to: 

 8/31: Carol & Bill Davies 
 8/31: Dodie & Jim Coyle 
Updates from Last Week’s Events 

 KIDS SOFTBALL - We had a nice day to just 

have a scrimmage to prepare for the final 

championship game this Sunday, August 25th at 

10:00 a.m. between the "NINJA TURTLES" and 

the "RUGRATS",  We wish to give out honorable 

mentions to the following kids for a good 

scrimmage starting with Aaron Henault, Owen 

Yelle, Lliam Kennedy & Hagan McManus of the 

Ninja Turtles as each had a homerun and also 

wish to include "Trace" of the Ninja Turtles on 

his fine hitting and fielding. We also wish to 

salute and congratulate Owen Seminick, Declan 

Ross & Nash McManus of the Rugrats on their 

fine play. I wish to add that after the game and 

after some photos we will head to the clubhouse 

to have our banquet where food and beverages 

will be served along with some gifts and raffles. 

We will try to also have a hayride following the 

banquet weather permitting. Please parents 

don't forget your cameras for some photo 

taking after the game. 

 Fishing Tournament - We still have a few 

unclaimed prizes. Can the following Kids stop by 

the office to claim their prize: 

 Brogan Burrell 

 Kaelyn Rentas 

 Wyatt Dragoon 

 Ben Coryea 

 Aiden Wyant 

 Eli O’Neil 

 DARTS – What a week! We had 29 players 

show up to try their luck! Men’s high scores 

were Bill with 95, George with 98, Squatch with 

174 and 119, Ken M with 135, Lou with 130 and 

Josh with 100. High score for the ladies was 

Amy with 88, Amanda with 94, Dianah with 83, 

and Robin with 86. The following people had 

some closes: Bill, Ed (2), Josh (2), Amanda (4), 

George, Randy, Ken M, Debbie (3), Robin (2), 

Richard (2), Carol (2), Josh, Linda and Charlie. 

Our winning Team this week was Rich, Ken M, 

Robin, and Edand our Hi/Lo was won by Josh. 

Terry Fox Cancer Foundation Fundraiser 2019: 

Thanks to the support of Blue Haven Campers, last 

year’s raffle was a huge success! This year’s prizes 

won’t fall short. Tickets are $2.00 each or 3 for 

$5.00. Karen Nolan and friends will be going 

around the campground selling tickets. Drawing 

will be held Labor Day weekend at the festivi-

ties at 3:45pm. Bottle Caps are back! All pro-

ceeds will be donated to Cancer Research, come by 

and try your luck at winning fun prizes! A BIG 

shout out to Colleen Nolan & Maureen Henderson 

for cutting and wrapping 5,000 plus caps much 

appreciated. With your support we can make a 

difference! Thank You! Karen Nolan. 



“2020 Lot Rent Rebate Raffle Tickets” 

Just to let you all know that the lot rent 2020 

Raffle tickets can be purchased from Tim in the 

office up until August 31st. The 50/50 sellers will 

also have tickets available when they make their 

rounds on Saturday mornings. Most of the activi-

ties committee members will have tickets for sale 

as well. 

Here is how it works: 

 Purchase a book of 10 white tickets (US$10 

per book) and you will receive a purple ticket 

which will allow you the chance to win US$1000 

credit toward your 2020 site rent. 

 The white tickets allow you the chance to 

win: 

 1st price: US$300 cash 

 2nd prize: US$200 cash 

 3rd prize: US$100 cash 

 All prizes are in US funds. The drawing will 

take place during the last dance of the 

season, September 1st, 2018 during the 

evening. Good luck everyone on behalf or 

your Blue Haven Activities Committee, we 

thank you for your support. 

BLUE HAVEN PRIDE 

We are proud to be part of such a special place. 

Our setting is hard to match with all of the natural 

beauty.  

There are so many great families that help keep 

Blue Haven special.  We ask that you all please 

follow the guidelines that we have in place so Blue 

Haven can stay in a category of it's own. 

We ask that you keep everything natural, See Site 

Appearance in  the guideline book. Also while 

mowing your lawns we ask that you also keep it 

trimmed. We would appreciate  everyone's cooper-

ation. Please see Dave in the office with any 

questions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Interesting Campers on the Sales Lot: 

There are a few new campers in the line-up by the 

office! Feel free to stop by to check them out! 

They are unlocked during office hours. We have 

quite the variety here - even a fishing shanty! As 

of right now we have Nate Arseneault that will be 

here this weekend to answer your questions about 

not only the campers here on our lot, but also in 

the Plattsburgh office. There is NO better time 

to buy, and why buy 

from anyone else but 

the experts. We 

specialize in what you 

camp in! If nothing 

else, swing by and 

introduce yourself to 

Nate and show him 

how friendly we all 

are up here! 






